
AGENDA 
 
UW-GREEN BAY FACULTY SENATE MEETING NO. 3 
A Joint Meeting with the Academic Staff Committee 
Wednesday, November 17, 2010 
Alumni Room AB, 3:00 p.m. 
Presiding Officer:  Michael Draney, Speaker 
Parliamentarian:    Clifford F. Abbott 
 
 
1.    CALL TO ORDER 
 
 
2.    APPROVAL OF MINUTES OF FACULTY SENATE MEETING NO. 2  

October 13, 2010 [page 2]    
 
3.    CHANCELLOR’S REPORT   
  
 
4.   NEW BUSINESS 
      a.  Recommendation on Granting Degrees [page 5] 
      b.  Master of Science in Nursing - first reading, presented by Derryl Block [page 6] 
      c.  Requests for future business 
 
5.  PROVOST’S REPORT  
 
6.  OTHER REPORTS 
     a. AAC’s Report [page 48] 
     b. Faculty Rep’s report - presented by Brian Sutton 
     c. University Committee Report - presented by Illene Noppe 
      
7.  OPEN FORUM - on unionization, introduced by Illene Noppe with guests: 
 Peter Davis, Wisconsin Employee Relations Committee 
 Michael Coutley and Julie Schmidt, American Federation of Teachers 
 
8.  ADJOURNMENT 
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[draft]                                               MINUTES 2010-2011 
UW-GREEN BAY FACULTY SENATE MEETING NO. 2 

Wednesday, October 13, 2010 
Alumni Rooms, University Union 

 
Presiding Officer: Michael Draney, Speaker of the Senate  
Parliamentarian: Clifford Abbott, Secretary of the Faculty and Academic Staff 
 
PRESENT: Lucy Arendt (BUA), Scott Ashmann (EDU), Andrew Austin (SCD), Kimberly 
Baker (HUB), Caroline Boswell (HUS), Toni Damkoehler (AVD), David Dolan (NAS-UC), 
Michael Draney (NAS-UC), Adam Gaines (AVD), Adolfo Garcia (ICS), Viki Goff (ICS), 
Thomas Harden (Chancellor, ex officio), Doreen Higgins (SOCW), Derek Jeffreys (HUS-UC), 
Tim Kaufman (EDU-UC), James Loebl (BUA), Kaoime Malloy (AVD), Christopher Martin 
(HUS), Michael McIntire (NAS), Amanda Nelson (HUB), Thomas Nesslein (URS), Illene 
Noppe (HUD-UC), Janet Reilly (NUR alternate), Heidi Sherman (HUS), Christine Smith 
(HUD), John Stoll (PEA), Brian Sutton (HUS-UC), Patricia Terry (NAS), Julia Wallace 
(Provost, ex officio), Amy Wolf (NAS), Jennifer Zapf (HUD) 
 
REPRESENTATIVES: Linda Parins (academic staff); Derek Bergman (student government) 
NOT PRESENT: Mark Kiehn (EDU) 
GUESTS:  Dean Scott Furlong, Associate Provost Tim Sewall, Special Assistant to the 
Chancellor Dan Spielmann, Library Director Paula Ganyard, Dean of Students Brenda 
Amenson-Hill, Director of Outreach and Adult Access Zach Voelz, Professor Emeritus Robert 
Wenger, Professors Regan Gurung, Denise Bartell, Georjeanna Wilson-Doenges, and Karen 
Dalke 
 
1. Call to Order. Speaker Draney called the meeting to order at 3:05 p.m.  
 
2. Approval of Minutes of UW-Green Bay Faculty Senate Meeting No. 1, September 15, 
2010. Speaker Draney asked for corrections or objections. He heard none and declared the 
minutes approved. 
 
3. Chancellor’s Report. The Chancellor reviewed the process used in identifying the seven 
strategic planning themes and made a few comments on each one. He also emphasized his 
assumption that the University must always grow although the growth should be appropriate. He 
then asked for comments and questions. There were none and he then announced that he felt 
comfortable in accepting the seven strategic planning themes for the University and would move 
on to the next stage - using the themes to construct a strategic plan, work planned for February.  
 
4. Continuing Business. 
a. Policy on Centers and Institutes. University Committee Chair Noppe presented this revised 
version of a proposal the Senate had seen at the previous meeting. The revisions included a role 
for administration, an “other” category for partnerships and external collaborations, and 
clarification of the annual report and the mechanism for dissolution of centers. Senator Malloy 
moved (Senator Goff second) adoption of the revised policy. There were questions about the 
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role of UC approval in creating centers with external funding - was this just a rubber stamp 
process that would mess with grant deadlines? The response was that UC approval would 
function largely as an informational mechanism so the Faculty might know what is going on but 
also that the UC might find that there might be some sources we’d rather not accept money from. 
There were also questions about putting the dissolution of a center primarily in the hands of the 
center itself. After spinning out a few scenarios of rogue committees and overzealous 
administrators, there was some temptation to rewrite portions of the policy, but these did not rise 
to the level of formal action. The Speaker called for a vote and the motion passed (16-8-3). 
 
5. New Business. 
a. Memorial Resolution. Professor Emeritus Robert Wenger read a resolution he had written for 
Associate Professor Emeritus Al Loomer. It will be entered in the record. 
 
b. Resolution on the Research Commons. The resolution called for support of a funding initiative 
for UW libraries. Library Director Paula Ganyard introduced the resolution and provided 
background with a short video. Senator Austin (Senator Stoll second) moved adoption of the 
resolution. There were concerns about whether the money, if funded, would be available to 
areas outside of Madison or outside of the sciences. Director Ganyard, with echoes from Senator 
Arendt who has served on the state committee responsible for the proposal, described the 
consultative process and the able advocates we have in collection development. The resolution 
passed unanimously. (29-0-0) Director Ganyard then announced that this was the first Senate in 
the UW-System to support the resolution. There was applause. 
 
c. Individualized Learning Committee. Senator Sutton presented a revision of the charge to the 
Individualized Learning Commitee to make it a faculty committee as opposed to a provost 
committee. He also noted that the existing language may need additional revision because of a 
possible overlap with responsibilities of the Academic Affairs Council but that that should be 
handled by the committee charged to deal with possible overlaps, i.e. the Committee on 
Committees and Nominations. Senator Arendt moved (Senator Martin second) adoption of 
the new charge. There were concerns that the language changes weren’t quite complete enough 
to effect the desired outcome. There followed some additional editing, accomplished informally 
as friendly amendments agreeable to the mover and seconder. These were: elimination of 
“Provost and Vice Chancellor for Academic Affairs and” from section 6; elimination of “for 
proposals to the Provost and Vice Chancellor for Academic Affairs or his/her designee” from 
section 5B; and elimination of section 4 entirely with renumbering of sections 5 and 6 to 4 and 5, 
respectively. The motion then passed (28-0-0). 
 
d. Resolution on Joint Committees. UC Chair Noppe presented this proposal, essentially a list of 
committees to be turned into joint committees.  Senator Malloy (Senator Stoll second) moved 
adoption of resolution. The Provost raised concerns, echoed by others, that some of the 
committees (specifically Institutional Review Board, Institutional Animal Care and Use 
Committee and possibly Intercollegiate Athletics Committee) had been established under federal 
law and it may not even be legal to transform their status. There was a question about whether 
the committees on the list had been consulted about their possible change in status. The response 
was that that would be part of the implementation phase to be undertaken by the Committee on 
Committees and Nominations. With the concern that the Devil might be in the details Senator 
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Garcia (Senator Wolf second) moved to table the proposal so additional details and 
jurisdictional matters could be worked out. The motion to table passed (29-0-0). 
 
e. Resolution on First Year Seminars. Professor Bartell presented this proposal to endorse efforts 
to provide a First Year Seminar experience for every incoming first year student. Senator 
Austin moved (Senator Zapf second) adoption. After a short bit of protocol wrangling over the 
Speaker’s authority to control the discussion, that discussion proceeded vigorously. A number of 
people spoke in support of the first year seminars as valuable educational experiences. A number 
of people also voiced concerns. One was about the claimed impact of the seminars. After a bit, 
this part of the discussion became a skepticism and a defense of social science research in 
general. The other concern was over resources. Supporters of the resolution pointed out that the 
idea here is to get the Senate on record as supporting the value of first year seminars and that 
funding models could be developed later (the experience of Human Development was offered as 
evidence for that possibility) but those with concerns worried that reallocations of enrollments 
and resources might have negative impacts on other curricular priorities. Senators also voiced a 
number of procedural questions: the time frame; who might make decisions; where the 
Chancellor stood; the relevance of student government support; and the relevance of past 
seminar programs. The Devil seemed to be reappearing in these details as well. The motion 
failed (8-15-5).  
 
f. Requests for Future Business. Speaker Draney, seeing the lateness of the hour, flew through 
this item and on to the next.   
 
5. Provost’s Report. Mindful of time, the Provost was concise. A search, chaired by Professor 
Kaufman, is under way for a Dean of Professional Studies. A newly-revised International 
Education Committee will be reviewing a survey and should be reporting on some new 
initiatives. 
 
6. Other Reports. 
a. Academic Affairs Council Report. Speaker Draney acknowledged the written report’s 
existence. 
b. Faculty Rep’s Report. Professor Sutton, with effervescent cynicism, enumerated the issues 
before the faculty reps. There are several options being considered to resolve the problem of 
huge increases in extramural fringe benefits costs. One is the depooling option the Senate 
supported last month. The Competitive Workplace Commission is recommending salary 
increases to the peer median level in five years. Other issues were FTE reallocations, the 
financial details of E-Portal course sharing, and the illegality of secret ballots under the open 
meetings law. 
c. University Committee Report. UC Chair Illene Noppe added consultation on a task force on 
graduate education to the list of today’s agenda items as issues the UC has been discussing. She 
offered several items that will be coming to the Senate later: a discussion on collective 
bargaining, a proposed masters program in Nursing, an honors program, and a partner hiring 
policy. 
 
7. Adjournment. With no initiative to extend the meeting for the Open Forum, the Senate 
allowed the clock to adjourn the meeting at 5:00 p.m. 
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RECOMMENDATION ON THE GRANTING OF DEGREES  
 
 
Be it resolved that the Faculty Senate of the University of Wisconsin-
Green Bay, on behalf of the Faculty, recommends to the Chancellor 
and the Vice Chancellor of the University that the students certified 
by the Registrar of the University as having completed the 
requirements of their respective programs be granted their degrees at 
the fall 2010 Commencement.  
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Faculty Senate New Business 4(a)  
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Faculty Senate New Business 4(b)  
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Report from Academic Affairs Council 
November 11, 2010 

 
Approved New Program for: 
 Nursing Masters Program 
 
Approved Course Master Forms (substantial changes) for: 
 ACCT 410 (new course - credit for participating in VITA - Volunteers in Tax Assistance) 
 BUA 468 (new course - International Human Resource Management) 
 COMM 450 (new course - Theories of Conflict Management and Mediation) 
 
Approved Program Changes for: 
 Accounting (new certificate) 

Communication (accommodate a new course) 
 Environmental Policy and Planning (restructuring approved with clarifications) 
 Global Studies 

Human Development 
Political Science 
Psychology 
Public Administration (changes in courses in program course lists) 

 Public and Environmental Administration 
 Public Management (changes in areas of emphasis) 
 Social Change and Development (renamed to Democracy and Social Justice Studies) 
 Social Work (changes in major) 
  
   Most program changes reflect the creation of a new course and its inclusion into applicable 
catalog lists of requirements. 


